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In fall 2023, GOHS acquired 20 Individual Deceased Personnel Files (IDPFs) from the National 

Archives in support of the creation of an Oneonta World War II Fallen Database. These files were 

combined with previously acquired  IDPFs and other documents gathered by the project's 

researchers and writers to create a database of documents of the 74 World War II Fallen from the 

Oneonta, NY area. These files are housed at GOHS, the NY Heritage Site, and the project's website: 

 

 https://sites.google.com/view/oneontaww2fallen/home.  

 

GOHS thanks SCRLC and Claire Lovell for support for this project and for helping with the 

uploading of the digitized materials.  
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